
GADSDEN COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 

Bid #20-06 
FDOT FPID NO. 438356-1-54-01 

 
 
The Gadsden County Board of County Commissioners is seeking civil engineering services relating to the 
design of improvements for the County Road 161 (POINT MILLIGAN ROAD) Resurfacing Project. The 
scope of this project will include the surveying, design, and permitting (if applicable) to resurface Point 
Milligan Road from State Road 12 and continue approximately 6.3 miles to County Road 159 (Salem 
Road) as identified in the County’s Local Agency Participation contract with the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT). Consideration will be given to only those firms that are qualified pursuant to the 
law and that have been prequalified by FDOT to perform the indicated types of work.  
 
Work Types:     3.1 – Minor Highway Design  
Response Deadline:  Friday, March 20, 2020 at 11:00 A.M. ET 
Opening Date:           Friday, March 20, 2020 at 11:01 A.M. ET 
Location of Opening:   Conference Room in the County Administrator’s Office, 9-B East Jefferson 
Street, Quincy, FL 32351. 
 
This project is state funded with assistance from the FDOT and the Federal Highway Administration  
(FHWA). By submitting a proposal, the Consultant certifies that they are in compliance with FDOT 

Procedure No. 375-030-006 (Restriction on Consultants Eligibility to Compete for Department Contracts) 

and that no principle is presently suspended, proposed for debarment, declared ineligible or voluntarily 

excluded from participation on this transaction by any Federal Department or Agency.  

Information regarding the RFP can be obtained at the Management Services Office, 5-B East Jefferson 

Street, Quincy, FL 32351 and on the County’s website http//www.gadsdengov.net. For a complete scope 

of services, contact Shelia Faircloth in writing at sfaircloth@gadsdencountyfl.gov. 

In order to ensure a fair, competitive, and open process, once a project has been advertised for Request 
for Proposals, all communications between interested firms and the County must be directed to  
Lisa A. Robinson, Interim Public Works Director, (850) 875-8672 or lrobinson@gadsdencountyfl.gov. 
 
If interested, qualified Consultants are required to submit the original and three (3) copies of the letter 
of response to the Management Services Department, 5-B East Jefferson Street Quincy, FL 32351 by the 
response deadline.  
 
Please indicate on the envelope that this is a sealed proposal for the “RFQ Bid #20-06, County Road 161 
(Point Milligan Road) Resurfacing Project Design Services”.  
 
Issued on 3-5-2020 

 
 


